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Dear Claire, 

 

Isle of Wight rail services 

 

 

I write further to our exchange last autumn (your ref: MC/145805), and I am grateful for your 

response dated 10th November 2015 which confirmed your recognition of the importance of Island 

Line for residents, businesses, and for visitors to the Isle of Wight. You also made clear your desire 

to secure a sustainable long term future for the line – an objective which we share. 

 

You encouraged us – the Keep Island Line in the Franchise (KILF) Campaign – to respond to the 

formal consultation, and I can confirm that we made a detailed submission earlier this year. We 

have now had the opportunity to review the Invitation To Tender (ITT) for the South Western Rail 

Franchise issued at the end of June, and the Stakeholder Briefing Document published last week. 

 

We note from the latter document that the majority of respondents favoured keeping Island Line as 

part of the wider franchise, “believing that this approach would most likely result in a secured 

future for the services”. In light of this, we remain disappointed at the continued franchise objective 

to see Island Line become a self-sustaining business during the course of the next franchise. We 

have seen nothing from the DfT or other interested parties to suggest that a self-sustaining business 

model would secure a long-term sustainable solution. To the contrary, we are concerned that this 

approach misses the opportunity to require the franchise bidders to develop a cost effective 

proposal, drawing on their expertise and economies of scale, that would deliver a long-term solution 

within the wider franchise model – as is being required for all other branch lines within the area. 

 

We do, however, note that paragraph 4.5 of the Stakeholder Briefing Document makes clear that 

stakeholders (of which we are one) are encouraged to engage directly with bidders as they develop 

their proposals, and we are now in initial dialogue with both of them. We welcome the fact that 

bidders have the flexibility to “put forward proposals that go beyond the base specification, where 

it can be demonstrated that such proposals would provide passenger benefits in a way that is 

affordable and delivers value for money”. It is our view that an integrated approach to Island Line, 

fully within the wider franchise model, would achieve these particular objectives – and we will be 

encouraging bidders to pursue this. 
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